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November 2017 Newsletter

The latest news from the Portsmouth Historical Society:

1. A visit from the Vicar: On Friday 27 October, we had a visit from Ros Latham, the Vicar (Priest) at St. Wilfred’s Church in Alford, Lincolnshire, England. This church is where Francis Marbury preached and taught in the late 16th century. He was the father of Anne Hutchinson and Alford is the town where she grew up and actually spent most of her life. She is apparently not all that well known in her hometown and the church is launching an effort to memorialize her. Ros and her husband, Peter, came to Portsmouth after spending time in Boston doing research. They met there with Eve Laplante, author of “The American Jezebel,” an excellent biography of Anne Hutchinson. We had a delightful tour of the Hutchinsonian sites here. After lunch we visited our museum and finished up with an island tour.

2. The Society had a very busy October. We had our second “History Comes Alive” afternoon on the 8th with the Portsmouth Community Players representing former Portsmouth residents telling about what life was like here back in earlier days. We are very grateful for their wonderful depictions of those characters and also for their scripts written by Gloria Schmidt.


3.  On the 18th I gave a lecture on “Bridges and Ferries” to a  crowd of about 75 people at the Common Fence Point Community Center. We are very grateful to Conley Zani for setting this up. Hopefully we can do more lectures in this wonderful facility. A video of the lecture is available on our website.

4. The Society had 18 events in 2017 and more are on the way:
Friday 8 December 7:30 PM: The Navy Choristers will perform a Christmas concert at St. Barnabas Church to benefit the Portsmouth Historical Society. Tickets are available on our website or from any member of the Society’s Board of Directors. They will also be available at the door. Please support our Society and enjoy your start to the holiday season by bringing your family to this wonderful event. 

5. For 2018, the Society is working on the following events:
-	On 12 February we will have a lecture on the Battle of Rhode                Island by author Christian McBurney.
-	7 March we will celebrate our annual Founder’s Day (380th birthday) with a program and a display of the 1638 Portsmouth Compact at Town Hall.
-	In March and April we will have our Portsmouth Trivia Contests     for the schools and for adults.
-	Many other activities are being scheduled and we are grateful for the hard work in planning for these events by VP Doug Smith and our Board.

[bookmark: _GoBack]                 * * * * * * * A Reminder * * * * * * * *

For those who have not yet renewed your annual membership for the current year, we hope that you will do so now. Dues may be mailed (PO Box 834, Portsmouth RI 02871) or may be paid online using the PayPal button. Renewal forms are available on our website: portsmouthhistorical.org/membership.
Or please consider a donation to our Society during this Holiday Season. We’d greatly appreciate your support. Thank you!

Jim Garman
President

Taking Pride in Portsmouth’s History
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